Palo Alto-Mountain View Chapter Board Meeting
Minutes from June 2, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 am by President Sherman, in Los Altos at Al Ward’s State Farm office. Also in attendance were D. Kocharhook, L. Valencia, John Hinkle, M. Tabry, Eliot Rubinov, John Wanless, B. Howd and D. Morley.  J. Harris and S. Abel were not present. 

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous monthly board meeting were unanimously approved after three minor corrections.

VP Reports
Treasurer’s Report:  The financial status of the chapter remains good.  The costs of the spring show were discussed, regarding the significant loss – see discussion below about alternatives for Spring 2019. 

Music Report:  Report was apparently sent out earlier, but Secretary did not receive it.  Chris Lewis will be our coach for the upcoming workshop Sat. June 16. It’s planned for the church, but availability needs to be confirmed.

Chapter Development Report:  Weekly attendance OK.  One new candidate for membership, voted on under new business. 

Marketing Report:  Jeff absent, no report.

Program Report:  Report on the quartet survey deferred to New Business.  

Reports were unanimously approved as submitted.

Old Business
Riser chairs.  A couple were tried out in the sing with VIH, and found not acceptable because not stable enough.  Dave Morley is working with a metal guy to fabricate at least a couple new chairs for us, more like the one we have now, that is stabilized by hooks under the riser.

Fall Cabaret Show.  Dave K. will attempt to sign up a show chairman.  This is planned with a Holiday theme.  A script is available from the society, which will be adapted for our purposes. Three possible quartets were discussed to feature for this show.  We agreed to offer the slot to Elephant Girard, a Fog City quartet.  

Vocal Clinic started May 17, going through June 28.  It’s going well, with about 25-40 participants.  Our three leaders so far have each been well received.  And for our chorus rehearsals, members have generally been satisfied with leadership by our assistant directors, while Sean has been away.

[bookmark: _Hlk516496705][bookmark: _GoBack]Quartetting survey.  John Wanless summarized the results of the quartet questionnaire.  There was good support for quartet activities among the 19 respondents, with three more yet to be analyzed.  79% of the respondents reported they had sung in an organized quartet before.  John suggested that it might be helpful for Sean to be involved in organizing pickup quartets, thinking about balancing skills and voices.  John will meet with Music Team to develop further quartet organization plan (what time to set aside, suggested music, etc.)

BBQ.  July 14 at Sunnyvale Elks Club, outdoors – with picnic table and shaded area.  Only 18 people signed up so far.  Need to publicize more. Terry Blumenthal is the club contact person.

Shed Project.  Shed complete except for some paint and flooring.  Enough left-over materials to construct a 12’ x 12’ shed.  Larry V., our construction leader, was authorized by the board to try to dispose of them.  A person at the church expressed interest.

Spring Show 2019.  Board voted to authorize the Music Committee to develop a Show Planning subcommittee to come up a plan for how a Spring Show might be organized in 2019, so we could produce it in a reasonable way, without taking a loss like this year. 

New Business
Fall Competition at Fresno:  The Far West District website is not accepting individual registrations yet.  The DoubleTree Hotel beside the Convention Center is the official hotel. We need to remind our members to register for a hotel and the competition as soon as they can.

Strategic Planning – deferred again. (Discussion needs Sean’s participation.)

New Members:  John Thomas has met the criteria for membership.  The board voted unanimously to accept him as a new member.  Jordan Makower was accepted as a candidate for membership.

Communication received by Secretary from Napa Valley Harmonizers, soliciting our possible interest in a singing workshop led by Ron Black sometime this summer.  We agreed to respond that they should decide on a date, and then we could publicize it to our members to see if some might be interested in joining them.  We wouldn’t wish to try to organize a joint workshop, considering the traveling distance. 

Next Board Meeting
The next board meeting will be Saturday July 7, at 10:00 am, at 4546 El Camino Real, Suite B4, the State Farm office at the corner of San Antonio Road and El Camino Real.

Good of the Chapter

ADJOURNMENT at about 11:50 am.

Respectfully submitted

Bob Howd
Secretary
